	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12th OCTOBER 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:-  Cllr. D. Smith (Chairman), Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. G. Plowman
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith
Public Participation.
Cllr. P. Smith announced that there is to be a proposed road closure in Newton Solney in the near future whilst road resurfacing works are carried out.  He will be advising the Clerk who has promised to pass the information on by e-mail, notice boards etc 
He also confirmed that he would be supplying a wreath for Remembrance Day on behalf of himself and Cllr. M. Stanton 

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/10/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. F. Hill, Cllr. D. May, Cllr. M. Stanton  and Cllr. L. Chilton.  (Cllr. Linda Chilton had recently been ill and the Parish Council asked if their best wishes for a speedy recovery could be passed on to her)
2/10/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/10/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/10/18          Planning applications and decisions

Rock Cottage, - extension - decision pending

Highfield House, Repton Road – extension – approved

Bladon House, Newton Road. – tree work – decision pending
5/10/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on Sept 14th 2018 
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman – unanimous confirmation.
6/10/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/10/18      Outstanding Matters.
The sportsmobile equipment by SDDC attracted a total of 51 children over the three sessions which is apparently  a good increase over previous years
8/10/18      To receive the Clerks Report
The Clerk reported that he had left a message with Mr. Martin Buckley, tree expert at SDDC asking him to inspect the Silver Birch Tree at 19 Blacksmiths Lane.  As yet he had not reported back.
9/10/18       To receive the Chairmans Report
Cllr. F. Hill is away on holiday.  He will be attending the Remembrance Day.   A request had been received for approval for a Haloween Party. If approved a cheque value £45 to the Village Hall will be required.    Agreement proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman
10/10/18     To receive reports from Parish Councillors

Cllr. G. Plowman announced that the poppies had been received and a cheque to the value of £90 in payment was required – proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines.  Profits will be passed to the British Legion   
Cllr. G.. Plowman confirmed that bonfire night was being organised.  It had been suggested and agreed that the cost of any clearance of the bonfire debris including skips be taken from the profits before they were distributed.    No figure as to the cost of fireworks had been supplied but there had been a request that the costs be paid electronically to the fireworks company.   The bonfire night is scheduled to be held on Saturday 3rd November 2018.
11/10/18
Tree works, Blacksmiths Lane.

Dealt with under 8/10/18
12/10/18
Common Land Security

Cllr. D. May has been dealing with this and is to obtain a quotation for the work and materials involved following which the Clerk will be applying for a grant     A grant of 75% should be available.        Planning permission will be required
13/10/18
Trim Trail.
Cllr. D. May has been dealing with this and has quotations for the supply and installation.   The Clerk will be applying for a grant.
14/10/18        Prospective Councillors
The search for a new Parish Councillor has as yet been unsuccessful.   It was suggested that notices could be placed on the notice boards,  items could also be placed on the newsletter and facebook.   It was also suggested that a leaflet should be delivered to the new estate off the Dalebrook site.
Accounts for Payment -Agreement proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines


R. Parker

allowable expenses



£19.50


R. Parker

cut grass (x2) play area



£240


R. Parker

Clear footpath adj “Eight Bells”

£40


SDDC

Sportsmobile




£828


British Legion
Wreath





£25


Village Hall

Annual Charge – room hire


£82.50

Cheques would also be required to pay for the Poppies (£90), Haloween Night (£45).  They will be given to Cllr. Hill to arrange.
The Clerk will liaise with Jeremy Winter and will pay for the fireworks electronically.

Exempt items


None
The meeting closed at 8.25pm

The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 9th November 2018 at7.45

Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30pm
